                      Unified Planning/Zoning Board of Adjustments Meeting

                                                     September 6, 2006

The meeting was called to order by chairman, Ken Cassidy, and the pledge of allegiance recited.

Roll call was taken with the following members present: Ms. Aufsesser, Mr. Cassidy, Ms. DeYoung, Mr. Dufffy, Mr. Mendes, Mr. Olini, Ms. Rinear, and Mr. Shea. Mr. Mendelsohn was absent. The following alternates were present: Mr. Fitzsimmons and Mr. Mullaney. Mr. Sponder was absent.

Mr. Cassidy announced that alternate, Mr. Hayes, had resigned his position on the board.

Mr. Cassidy made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 7, 2006 meeting and Ms. Aufsesser second. The board voted with 8 members voting yes and 1 member abstaining due to absence.

The first applicant was James and Adrienne Scheuing Block 75, Lot 9

Mr. and Mrs. Scheuing of 209 Washington Ave. Matawan were sworn in. Mr. Irene reviewed the notices and explained that the notices said the hearing was September 5, 2006 not September 6,2006 so therefore the board has no jurisdiction to hear the application due to the incorrect date. The applicants have to re-notice and the application will be on the agenda for a special meeting on September 26, 2006 at 7:30PM. This will give them enough time to send the re-notice. 

Resolutions

Crystal Homes resolution- Mr. Cassidy made a motion to grant the extension of time and Ms. Rinear second it. The board voted with 9 members voting yes and 1 not participant.

Bryant Resolution- Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion to deny the final site plan and Mr. Cassidy second it. The board voted with 8 members voting yes and 1 not participant.

Estate of Catherine Williams Resolution- This is for a minor sub division. However, there was a failure to notice so the board made a motion to dismiss without prejudice subject to reinstatement of the application or notices within the specified time period. 

Mr. Cassidy made the motion and Ms. Aufsesser second it. The board voted with all members voting yes.

Other Business-

Mr. Cassidy announced the Monmouth County Planning Board Annual Dinner is on October 25, 2006. He asked that the board let the Borough Clerk know if they wanted to attend.

Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Duffy second it. The board voted with all members in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Cannon

Board Secretary

